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September 17, 2020 

Mr. Tom Dalzell, Business Manager 
Local Union No. 1245 
International Brotherhood of 
  Electrical Workers, AFL-CIO 
P.O. Box 2547 
Vacaville, CA  95696 

Dear Mr. Dalzell: 

Recent issues involving Diablo Canyon Power Plant (DCPP) classifications not included in the Electrical Technician 
Line of  Progression were discussed between the Company and the Union and an agreement was reached as 
detailed below. 

This Letter Agreement modifies and supersedes Letter Agreement R1-13-76, Job Definitions and Lines of 
Progression (JDLOP), Division Electric Maintenance Department, for Exhibit VI-L and Section 600.12, regarding the 
Electrical Technician Line of Progression (LOP), as follows: 

1. The Apprentice Electrical Technician (SAP Code: 50010406) list of Same or Higher Classifications within the
LOP will be updated to include:

a) Electrical Control Technician – DCPP (SAP Code: 50010386), 
b) Unassigned Electrical Control Technician – DCPP (SAP Code: 50073008) 
c) Electric Maintenance Subforeman - DCPP (SAP Code: 50073079)
d) Telecom Crew Foreman – DCPP (SAP Code: 50073073)
e) DCPP Senior Telecommunications Technician (SAP Code: 52450823)

The parties agree to award the existing Apprentice Electrical Technician bid (Bid Requisition #50161) to the Traveling 
Electrician - DCPP who already accepted the bid. 

The parties also agree all DCPP contracting and flexibility issues will be discussed by the recently established DCPP 
f lexibility subcommittee at DCPP.  

Letter Agreement R1-13-76 will be updated, as set forth above, during the next revision of the JDLOP for the 
Division Electric Maintenance Department. 
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If  you agree, please so indicate in the space provided below and return one executed copy of  this letter to the 
Company. 

Very truly yours, 

PACIFIC GAS AND ELECTRIC COMPANY 

By:  
Matthew Levy 
Senior Director 

The Union is in agreement. 
LOCAL UNION NO. 1245, INTERNATIONAL 
BROTHERHOOD OF ELECTRICAL WORKERS, AFL-CIO 

, 2020 By:  
Tom Dalzell 
Business Manager 
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